MINUTES

College Executive Council • August 25, 2009

San Diego Miramar College

Present:  Darrel Harrison, Daphne Figueroa, Kathy Werle, Joyce Allen, Patricia Hsieh, Denise Kapitzke, Sandi Trevisan, Dan Gutowski, Adela Jacobson, Peter Fong
A.  Approval of Agenda 

Add:  Designated Smoking Areas (Trevisan)

Add:  Registration Update (Fong)
B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Approved Online.
C.  Guests

Judy Patacsil
D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate (Figueroa) 

First Executive Committee meeting today; first general Academic Senate meeting will be Tuesday, 9/1/09 at 3:30 p.m., Room S5104.
2) Classified Senate (Allen) 

Executive board will meet prior to general Classified Senate meetings (first and third Wednesdays at 11:30 a.m.)
3) Associated Students 

No report.
4) Chancellor’s Cabinet (Hsieh)

•  Enrollment reports distributed.  Miramar FTES growth is 1% over fall 2008; headcount growth is 5%.
5.  District Governance Council (Hsieh)
•  DGC handouts are posted on the college website.  

•  Two Miramar items appear on the Aug. 27 board agenda:  1) acceptance of Medical Laboratory Technician ARRA $400,000 grant; 2) approval of Brett Bell, new Vice President of Administrative Services.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  
No report.

7.  District Budget Committee 

No report.

8.  District SLOAC Committee (Werle)
New Miramar SLOAC Coordinator Amy Fraher held a successful flex activity and will be using Google Docs to collect data.
9.  District Accreditation Committee (Werle)
No District report.  A Miramar flex activity was held to develop a planning calendar.  Namphol Sinkaset will be the new accreditation editor.
E.  NEW BUSINESS

i.  Procedures for Special Event Parking (Gutowski)
Gutowski distributed “Procedures for Special Event Parking” as a guideline to collect parking fees from outside entities that hold large campus events.  Some events, such as a recent soccer tournament that drew 5,000 attendees, can raise more than $1,000 per day per parking lot in rental fees for the college.

ii.  Special Event Approval Procedures (Gutowski)
Gutowski shared a PowerPoint presentation of DRAFT procedures for hosting a campus special event.  Gutowski will forward the presentation to all CEC members and Judy Patacsil for their review and the review by campus committees involved with special event coordination (Marketing & Outreach, Diversity, Classified Senate, etc.)  The item will be tabled until October. 

iii.  Graduate Student Request (Figueroa, Allen, Jacobson)
Mesa faculty member and graduate student Chris Sullivan has requested approval to conduct research at Miramar College with faculty and students.  Item will be brought back at the next CEC meeting.

iv.  858/619 College Phone Numbers (Trevisan)

As a reminder, Miramar College resides in an 858 community and all departments have both 858 and 619 phone numbers.  Staff, faculty and district personnel should use the 858 phone number on all printed materials and refer callers to 858 numbers, when available.  619 options can be included, if space is available.  Using only 619 numbers can result in potential long distance charges for residents/students of our local community and confusion regarding the college location.  Campus Reprographics will include 858 and 619 numbers in the Miramar College directory.  
v.  Update 2008-09 Sexual Harassment Policy and Statement (Patacsil)

Patacsil updated the 2008-2009 Sexual Harassment Information Plan with minor changes and will post the 2009-2010 version online. 

vi.  Designated Smoking Areas (Trevisan)

Designated smoking areas need to be revised based on construction and new pedestrian routes.  Gutowski will take issue to Facilities and Safety Committee.

vii.  Registration Update (Fong)

Only 240 SDCCD students of 18,000 notified were dropped for non-payment of increased student fees. Despite multiple attempts by the district to notify and collect the increased fees before the drop deadline, a few irate students and/or their family members have contacted college staff to complain.

Announcements

•  Jacobson expressed appreciation to all MAT and Information booth volunteers.

•  Associated Students have scheduled a “meet and greet” event with food and games beginning at 9 a.m. on Friday, 8/28/09. 
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Trevisan
